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EDUCATION HOUR— MARCH 10:45 to 11:30

March 5- Boy Scout Pancake Breakfast
March 12 Part 1 “Grief” Barry Boyer
March 19 Part 2 “ Grief’ Barry Boyer

March 26 Dueling Pianos— Sue Johnson and Ron Buckles
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Whether we gather in the sanctuary on sunday or Wednesday, at the park in the summer, in the
parking lot for a car service or via “live stream” , worship is a huge part of our church life. We
sing, we pray, we listen to lessons, we commune with each other. We start new friendships and

nurture old ones.

In Celebration of our Journey
tion of Worship and all that entails. We learn new things, enjoy music, n
celebrate traditions old and new.

Lenten Services will include the Trial of Judas, The Chosen is once again available, Rich Boardman
will be leading services on March 18th, (Pastor Karen will be watching her son defend his theses
For his PhD), and the Boy Scouts will be making breakfast on the Sth between services.

Will be celebrating the Ordination of Kari Allen on March 24th at 6:30pm. Details to come!!

of Faith for our 125th Anniversary, March will focus on the celebra-
ew and old. We will also



Hear Ye, Hear Ye: The Lenten District Court of Our Saviour’s Lu-
theran Church will gather in session each Wednesday in Lent. Each week, we,
the members of the jury, will gather in person at noon or 6:15 p.m. as well as
online to hear testimony from witnesses in order to determine and declare a
verdict regarding the punishment of Judas Iscariot.

Obviously, God is the ultimate Judge, and our verdict bears no true weight.
And yet, through this lenten drama, we will be invited to reflect upon divine
forgiveness, to consider what constitutes remorse, to note the depth of sinful-
ness within each one of us, and to ponder the nature of God’s love.

Every lenten season, these words come to us as invitation:

Return to the Lord, your God,
for he is gracious and merciful,

slow to anger, and abounding in steadfast love. Joel 2:13

Not only do we hear these words from the prophet, for these words are spoken
by Moses and appear in many of the Psalms. The prophet Joel is quoting what
would have been very familiar words to him and to the people of faith he
served. These words are woven throughout scripture and succinctly describe
our experience of who God is and who we are in relation to God. As we wrestle _
with God’s response to Judas, we may find ourselves gaining new insight into
God’s love and commitment to each one of us.

This year’s lenten drama would not have been possible without our many tal-
ented actors. Thanks to all of them, and a gigantic thank you to Jared Johnson
who directed, filmed and edited this drama.

God bless our lenten journey together,

Pastor Karen



About Me

Hello, my name is Kari Allen, and | am
OSLC's new deacon! As a Minister of
Word and Service, | look forward to
building relationships with and amongst

this congregation and community and

loving all our neighbors together.

Hometown: Lake Preston, SD

School: Concordia College in Moorhead,
MN for Elementary Education;

Wartburg Theological Seminary in
Dubuque, IA for Diaconal Ministry
Family: Jim Allen (husband)

Pets: Jordy (dog), Rose and Rhuby (cats)
Hobbies: reading, cooking, gardening,

music, crafts

You're Invited

By the grace of God and the call of the
Evangelical Lutheran Church in America,
Kari Arlene Allen will be ordained at

OSLC on Friday, March 24th at 6:30PM.

Rostered leaders are invited to vest. All

are invited to wear red.

Everyone is invited to join together for
dessert and fellowship following the
service. Thanks be to God!

FF MEMBER,
ALLEN]

Contact Info

Here are all the ways you can contact me:

e Email: deaconkarieoslect.net

e Office phone: (715) 723-6048

e 15 hrs/wk - mostly Wednesday/Sunday,
but please consult the calendar on my
office door. Otherwise available by

appointment!

Let's Meet

| would love to talk with every
congregation member of OSLC this
year! Do you want to get coffee? Meet
at the church for a Table Talk with a
few friends? Volunteer together at
Hope Village? Let's make it happen!

Keep an eye out for a sign-up sheet at
worship on Sundays and Wednesdays.
Il be reaching out by phone and email
to find a time for us to talk about your
gifts and how you feel God calling you

to love your neighbor.

With good courage,
Kari



Plastic Bags Can Grow a Bench

All members can now help with the environment by bringing your soft
plastic to the church for recycling. When we accumulate enough plastic

we will be rewarded with a bench made from the recycling material. The

bin is located in the narthex near the coat rack.

Little Food Pantry Needs Your Help

Have you noticed the Free Little Food Pantry near the parking lot entrance on Mansfield?
Much of the time it is near empty. Many popular food items sit for less than 24 hours. Obser-
vation indicates that many who take advantage of this pantry are students. The most popular
items seem to be: granola/cereal/breakfast bars, trail mix or nuts, or anything that can be

eaten on-the-go. Also popular are easy-to-microwave meals and cans of soup with a pull-top.

Any donations will be greatly appreciated. Simply place your items in the food pantry box and

notice how quickly they disappear to nourish hungry neighbors in our midst. Thank you!

From the Office

I just wanted to touch base with everyone. We are looking at a new “church information program”. The one we have now is

antiquated and not the easiest to use. Time for a upgrade.

That being said, when we decide on the new system, we do not want to transfer old information. While most of you updated
information for the directory, we still have information that is not correct.

So | am asking you to email the office at office@oslccf net with your name, address, phone numbers, email addresses, children
names and ages. We want all of the information for the church to be correct and you are the only ones that can do that.

Also, if you are not currently receiving Staying in Touch on Monday mornings, and would like to read more current news, please
send your email to the office and | will get you started.

if you haven’t picked up your directory yet, they are in the Church Office and can be picked up during office hours 8-4 Monday-
Thursday. We have a limited number available for $10.00

Thanks,

Lisa
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CHOSEN-Season 3
We had a wonderful response to the viewing and discussion of the Chosen-Seasons 1 & 2 last
year. Well, we are looking to offer the newly released Season 3 in the coming weeks. Here is

what we have in mind following a similar format:

Wednesday, March 15th:
Episode 1 (Homecoming) at 9:00 am to be followed by Episode 2 (Two by Two ) at 10:00 am.

Brief discussion and concluded by 11:30 am. Note: A soup and sandwich lunch to follow
before church at noon.

Thursday, March 16th:
Episode 2 (Two by Two) at 9:00 am to be followed by Episode 3 (Physician: Heal Yourself) at

10:00 am. Brief discussion and concluded by 11:30 am.

Wednesday, March 22nd:
Episode 3 (Physician, Heal Yourself) at 9:00 am to be followed by Episode 4 (Clean Part 1) at

10:00 am. Brief discussion and concluded by 11:30 am. Note: A soup and sandwich lunch
to follow before church at noon.

Thursday, March 23rd:
Episode 4 (Clean Part 1) at 9:00 am to be followed by Episode 5 (Clean Part 2) at 10:00 am.

Brief discussion and concluded by 11:30 am.

Wednesday, March 29th: .
Episode 5 (Clean Part 2) at 9:00 am to be followed by Episode & (Intensity in Tent City ) at 10:00

am. Brief discussion and concluded by 11:30 am. Note: A soup and sandwich lunch to
follow before church at noon.

Thursday, March 30th:
Episode 6 (Intensity in Tent City) at 9:00 am to be followed by Episode 7 (TBA ) at 10:00 am.

Brief discussion and concluded by 11:30 am.

Wednesday, April 5th:
Episode 7 ( TBA ) at 9:00 am to be followed by Episode 8 (TBA ) at 10:00 am. Brief discussion

and concluded by 11:30 . Note: A soup and sandwich lunch to follow.

We hope these dates are workable ... .Anyone and everyone is welcome. We will have coffee.
Rich and Lucianne (715-944-4691)
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The 125" Anniversary Committee has been very busy making plans for the coming months and now we
would like to ask for some help from the members of the Congregation.

In April we will be Celebrating the Yearend of Midweek, on April 26". We will be celebrating with a
Carnival put on jointly with the Education Committee and the 125" Committee. There will be fun for

everyone!

In tuly we are planning a Parking Lot Service at the Church, whether you want to stay in your car or bring
lawn chairs. The service will be followed by a BBQ/Pot Luck. There will be lawn games and lots of time
for visiting. We can use our beautiful new Pavillion, lawn, and fire pit!

n October we are having a Meatball Supper on the 10™. An old tradition with some new ideas!

We are looking for volunteers for setup and clean up at any of these events. Helping to serve at the BBQ
or the meatball supper. Helping with games at the carnival or the BBQ. Maybe some helpers with the
meatball dinner, there are always potatoes to be peeled and tables to be set, and dishes to be done. As

17

we all know “many hands make light work

We are also looking for someone or “someones” to put together a brief history of OSLC. We have plenty
of pictures to choose from, lots of people with many stories and a new history center where they have
lots of information at your fingertips. Lisa will do any printing that you would need.

if you or your family would like to volunteer for any of these activities, or would like some more
information please see any member of the Anniversary Committee: Heidi Mercer, Kristi Lund, Bonnie
Buckles, Deb Dlson, Karen Bejin, Bob Nelson, Bob Klitzke, Lisa Carter, or email the church office at

< A -
grics@osicer.net

Thanks for much for your consideration.
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Join us for a “Coffee Break”'!

From the | o
P Would you like to be able to visit with friends and perhaps get to know other OSLC
ea““OﬂS members better? Are you looking for something relaxing to do to get out of the house
during these long days of winter? The OSLC Deacons are hosting a “Coffee Break” on
Wednesday, March 15" at 2:00 p.m. in the Fellowship Hall. Just come to sit and visit.

Enjoy a cup of coffee (or tea or hot cocoa) if you'd like. Bringa friend and stay as long as you'd like. We

BSA Troop 13 Pancake Breakfast

Begin your week with church and a delicious breakfast! BSA Troop 13 will Pan‘f‘ GK€

hold a pancake breakfast Sunday, March 5 at Our Saviour's Lutheran
- Church 1300 Mansfield Street, Chippewa Falls. The “All-you-can-eat” Ao 4
# menu includes pancakes, scrambled eggs, French toast, sausage, coffee, w
milk and juice. The Scouts will be serving from 8:00 am to 12:30 pm. Bre akfagt
This free will offering breakfast is to thank Our Saviour's Lutheran Church for being the
Troop 13 Charter Organization! Donations will be accepted and all proceeds will be returned back to the
church as our way to say THANK YOU! Troop leaders will also be available to answer questions about

Scouting.

Artistic Quilt Show
Guest Curator Mary Hermanson

Wed, Feb 22, 2023 to Wed, Apr 5, 2023

Exhibit runs February 22 until April 5 Opening Reception is on Sunday,
February 26th from 1 - 4pm.

Heyde Center for the Arts would like to take this opportunity to recognize the
artistic talent that abounds in the quilting community in Western Wisconsin.
The quilting community has a long history of creative experiences in artistic
designs. The exhibit will showcase this heritage by hosting a quilting exhibi-
tion featuring quilters from Western Wisconsin. No cost for admission.
Pastor Karen has two pieces that have been included in the show!!




| wanted to reach out to ask a favor; we are always on the lookout for

Volunteers
Needed

volunteers for our facility. Currently, we are looking for an accompanist

to play the piano or organ Thursdays, one time per month from 2:30-
3:15 PM during our Ecumenical Worship Service. In addition, we are al-
ways looking for more volunteers to help bring residents to and from the
Ecumenical Worship Service on Thursdays from 2:00-3:30. Along with

volunteers to assist with bingo and other games on Fridays from 2:30-3:30 PM.

| would greatly appreciate if you were able to post this volunteer opportunity in your bulletin

or newsletter. Please let me know if you have any questions or inquiries from your members.

They can also reach me directly at Elizabeth.thon@dovehealthcare.com or my office number
at 715-720-2271

Liz Thon, CTRS Recreation Director
Dove Healthcare - Ragional Vent Canter

Sanctuary Window Fund

A generous donor has started a new fund for the sanctuary windows. The fund is
named Sanctuary Window Fund and will be used to repair & or replace the windows in the
sanctuary when the fund has accumulated enough money for the project. We are now ex-

ploring options for the cost of the project.

Thank you to everyone who supported my family during this difficult time. It may have been
a hug, a card/email/text, and/or prayers. Our loving dad is now in heaven with our mom. He
will be missed by many as he knew and helped many people in his time on earth. He had a

very tough last month but passed away peacefully in his sleep.

Kathy and Dwayne Palme
Josh and Rich Shaffer
Jim and Savannah Marietti
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Book Buddies

MARGARET

ATWOOD
»

The Handmaid’s Tale discussed at March Book Buddies

On March 19 at 6:30 PM on Zoom, Book Buddies will discuss the much talked about book
by Margaret Atwood that was made into a television series. The Handmaid's Tale is a novel
of such power that the reader will be unable to forget its images and its forecast. Set in the near future, it de-
scribes life in what was once the United States and is now called the Republic of Gilead, a monotheocracy that has
reacted to social unrest and a sharply declining birthrate by reverting to, and going beyond, the repressive intoler-
ance of the original Puritans. The regime takes the Book of Genesis absolutely at its word, with bizarre conse-
quences for the women and men in its population. If you would like the Zoom link for this discussion, please con-

tact Marilyn Murphy at mimurphy1570@yahco.com. All are welcome!

Good Reads All Year Long

Book Buddies have chosen their book selections for 2023. They will be meeting and discussing the following books.
Meetings are usually on the 3rd Sunday of the month at 6;30 PM. If you would like to receive updates about the
meetings and join in the discussions and camaraderie, please contact Marilyn Murphy at mimurphy1970@vahoo.com.

January - The Sentence by Louise Erdrich

February - Qur Missing Hearts by Celeste Ng

March -The Handmaid’s Tale by Margaret Atwood

April - The Absolutely True Diary of a Part-Time Indian by Sherman Alexie.

May - The Seed Keeper by Diane Wilson

June - The Things They Carried by Tim O’Brien

July - Neanderthal Opens the Doar to the Universe by Preston Norton

August - The Rose Code By Kate Quinn

September - The Sum of Us What Racism Costs Everyone and How We Can Prosper Together by Heather C. McGhee

October - The Secret Wisdom of the Earth by Christopher Scotton

Knot Just Knitters

Fabric needed!
is looking for fabric for various projects.

Are you cleaning closets and wondering what to do with extra fabric? Knot Just Knitters
@vyahooc.com if you have fabric to do-

They will share with the quilters, too! Please contact Marilyn Murphy at mimurghy 1370

nate.
Thanks!!!



Noisy Offering Totals 2023

January Ukraine $694.57 July Valley Vineyard

February Career Development Center August Irvine Park

March Foster Care September Career Development Center
April Feed My People October Spirit of Christmas

May Malawi November

Upcoming Synod Events

For Congregational Leaders: Walking Together on Sat., March 11
Bethany Lutheran Church in Rice Lake
Synod Assembly on Saturday, April 29
Bethany Lutheran Church in Rice Lake
Travel Opportunities: Trip to Malawi w/ Deacon Laura Ramlow
August 4-20, 2023

Contact Iramlow@nwswi.org

Trip to the Holy Land w/ the Bishop
January 8-17, 2024
Click this link for more information

https://www.eliastours.com/tours/northwest-synod-of-wisconsin-holy-land-trip-with-bishop-laurie-skow-

anderson

SUPER BOWL SUBS-THANK YOU The Youth would like to express a sincere thanks for the purchase of
subs, contributions and everyone’s hard work on February 12th. It was a great game, we had fun and did
wonderful on the fundraiser. We made $608.50 for the youth from this Sunday morning. Sincere thanks!

The Youth
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scribes life in what was once the United States and is now called the Republic of Gilead, a monotheocracy that has
reacted to social unrest and a sharply declining birthrate by reverting to, and going beyond, the repressive intoler-
ance of the original Puritans. The regime takes the Book of Genesis absolutely at its word, with bizarre conse-
quences for the women and men in its population. If you would like the Zoom link for this discussion, please con-
tact Marilyn Murphy at mimurphy1970@vyzhco.com. All are welcome!

Good Reads All Year Long

Book Buddies have chosen their book selections for 2023. They will be meeting and discussing the foliowing books.
Meetings are usually on the 3rd Sunday of the month at 6;30 PM. If you would like to receive updates about the
meetings and join in the discussions and camaraderie, please contact Marilyn Murphy at mimurphy1370@yahoo.com.

January - The Sentence by Louise Erdrich

February - Qur Missing Hearts by Celeste Ng

March -The Handmaid’s Tale by Margaret Atwood

April - The Absolutely True Diary of a Part-Time Indian by Sherman Alexie.

May - The Seed Keeper by Diane Wilson

June - The Things They Carried by Tim O’Brien

July - Neanderthal Opens the Door to the Universe by Preston Norton

August - The Rose Code By Kate Quinn
September - The Sum of Us What Racism Costs Everyone and How We Can Prosper Together by Heather C. McGhee

October - The Secret Wisdom of the Earth by Christopher Scotton

Knot Just Knitters

Fabric needed!

Are you cleaning closets and wondering what to do with extra fabric? Knot Just Knitters is looking for fabric for various projects.
They will share with the quilters, too! Please contact Marilyn Murphy at mimurphy1370@yahoo.com if you have fabric to do-

nate.
Thanks!!!
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Midweek Chasen
Program 10:00am Yoga

9:00am -
11:00am The
Chosen

6:00pm Hand
Bell Practice

7:15pm Choir
Practice

Malawi News

Dear Bertha,
[t is a new year and another privilege to serve Christ and our neighbor. There is so much need

everywhere. God calls us to be faithful, yes? At Our Saviour's we committed ourselves to this at
our annual voters meeting yesterday, which was held after our Sunday morning worship service.
[ want to make some changes on our bulletin board at Our Saviour's by adding some recent
pictures from Malawi. [s there any chance that you can send some to us? The two pictures of
you taken when you were ordained will stay. Thank you, Bertha.
[ also want to share with you the death of my sister. She had a stroke. It is hard but she is at
peace now. Thanks be to God.

[n closing Bertha, [ want to share with you how I feel about our companionship. [ was
seriously considering coming to Malawi when our synod's deacon Laura Ramlow & Bishop
Lauri will be making the trip in August, but decided against it with Covid and all. We have
some serious thinking to do as to how we can stay strong and continue to work together. Jesus
said, "I will be with you. Do not be afraid." We must hang on to his words as we pray and
support each other at such at a time as this. Please know that we at Our Saviour's keep you,
Bishop Bvumbwe and Maria, Mphatso, and the Lilongwe Parish in our prayers. In Christ is our

strength.
LaMae
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Malawi News

Dear Bertha,
It is a new year and another privilege to serve Christ and our neighbor. There is so much need

everywhere. God calls us to be faithful, yes? At Our Saviour's we committed ourselves to this at
our annual voters meeting yesterday, which was held after our Sunday morning worship service.

. [ want to make some changes on our bulletin board at Our Saviour's by adding some recent
pictures from Malawi. [s there any chance that you can send some to us? The two pictures of
you taken when you were ordained will stay. Thank you, Bertha.

[also want to share with you the death of my sister. She had a stroke. It is hard but she is at
peace now. Thanks be to God.

.In closing Bertha, [ want to share with you how I feel about our companionship. I was
serlo_usly considering coming to Malawi when our synod's deacon Laura Ramlow & Bishop
Lauri wil.l be making the trip in August, but decided against it with Covid and all. We have
some serious thinking to do as to how we can stay strong and continue to work together. Jesus
said, "I will be with you. Do not be afraid.” We must hang on to his words as we pray and
sgpport each other at such at a time as this. Please know that we at Our Saviour's keep you,
Bishop Bvumbwe and Maria, Mphatso, and the Lilongwe Parish in our prayers. In Christ is our

strength.
LaMae
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Lenten Worship

Starting Wednesday, March 1 and continuing for five weeks, this
'year’s lenten series will be offered at both noon and 6:15 p.m. Wor-
ship will include the beloved Holden Evening Prayer as well as the
drama “The People vs. Judas Iscariot” where the congregation serves
as jury for the trial to determine the punishment for Judas.

OSLC Trustees Report for January 2023

The Board of Trustees would like to report the following results for Janu-
ary 2023:

Revenues: $29,894.64

Expenses: $28,390.08

Net Gain: $1,504.56
Benevolence Given to ELCA, Luther Park and LSS : $1,170.26

Our revenues were slightly above budget due to five giving Sundays in
January. Our expenses were slightly under budget for the month. Our un-
restricted funds balance at the end of January was $41,868.40. If you
would like to see more detailed financials, please contact a member of the

Board of Trustees.

We would like to sincerely thank the members of OSLC for your generous

contributions.
Submitted by the Board of Trustees:

Paul Froelich, Jessica Roseen, Fred Kruger and Stacy Olson
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Lenten Worship

Starting Wednesday, March 1 and continuing for five weeks, this
 year’s lenten series will be offered at both noon and 6:15 p.m. Wor-
ship will include the beloved Holden Evening Prayer as well as the
drama “The People vs. Judas Iscariot” where the congregation serves
as jury for the trial to determine the punishment for Judas.

OSLC Trustees Report for January 2023

The Board of Trustees would like to report the following results for Janu-
ary 2023:

Revenues: $29,894.64

Expenses: $28,390.08

Net Gain: $1,504.56

Benevolence Given to ELCA, Luther Park and LSS : $1,170.26

Our revenues were slightly above budget due to five giving Sundays in
January. Our expenses were slightly under budget for the month. Our un-
restricted funds balance at the end of January was $41,868.40. If you
would like to see more detailed financials, please contact a member of the

Board of Trustees.

We would like to sincerely thank the members of OSLC for your generous
contributions.

Submitted by the Board of Trustees:

Paul Froelich, Jessica Roseen, Fred Kruger and Stacy Olson



